MINUTES OF A MEETING OF ROUNDWAY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 25TH AUGUST 2006 AT 7PM AT BISHOPS CANNINGS VILLAGE HALL.

ATTENDANCE

Mr J Stevens (Chairman), Mr C Callow (Vice Chairman), Mrs S Phillips, Mrs J Harrison, Mrs P Rugg, Mr J Hawkins, Mrs K Callow *, Mr G Booth, Miss J Vonberg. Mr S Thompson.

Mr D Francis (Clerk).

* Also Kennet District Councillor.

1. APOLOGIES

Mr G Brewer, Mrs L Mayes, Mr C Winchcombe

2. DECLARATION OF ANY INTEREST IN THE SUBJECT FOR DISCUSSION.

Mr Thompson declared that he was an applicant for an allotment. Mr Booth declared that his wife was.

3. ADOPTION OF STANDING ORDERS

The chairman proposed the adoption of Standing Orders. All agreed.

4. ALLOTMENTS.

The chairman welcomed six members of the public to the meeting especially in relation to this item.

He outlined a brief history of allotments in that in the 70`s and 80`s there was no demand for them but now in 2006 there is a high demand. He suggested that this was due to changing life styles.

The clerk reported that prior to 2006 there had been no demand for this parish council to have allotments of its own; in fact it had never had any allotments. The demand was taken up at the sites owned by Devizes Town Council.

When the first applications were received he had written to the Town Council with a view to some shared arrangement of the new allotments in Windsor Drive, possible similar to the Joint Burial Committee. This approach had received a response that the new allotments would only be available Devizes Town ratepayers for one year from the date of their opening.
The clerk had written to the Merchant Venturers to see if they had any land adjacent to Quakers Walk allotments. The reply had been that nothing could be discussed until the planning applications for Quakers Walk had been approved.

The clerk stated that he now had 35 applications for allotments. Some were direct and some via the Town Council. This number was well over the requirement for the Parish Council to provide allotments under the Allotment Act 1906.

Several members joined in the discussion but their grievances appeared to be with the Town Council and not the Parish Council.

The Chairman concluded this item by stating that further talks were to be held with the Town Council and that this Parish Council was making every effort to supply allotments, but he warned that it would take time and that there may be a cost involved.
5. ISSUE OF A PRESS RELEASE

After a discussion it was agreed that a letter from the chairman outlining the situation and appealing for offers of land as well as a brief news item would be appropriate at this time.

CLOSURE

The meting closed at 8.5pm
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